
Pupil Premium 

The Pupil Premium is additional funding which is allocated to schools on the basis of 

the number of pupils who have been eligible for free school meals (FSM) at any 

point over the last six years (known as ‘Ever 6 FSM’) and Service Children including 

those who were eligible for the Service child premium at any point in the last three 

years (known as ‘Ever 3 Service Child’). Students in care, who have been looked 

after by local authorities for more than six months also continue to qualify for the 

Pupil Premium. The Pupil Premium is aimed at addressing the current underlying 

inequalities which exist between children from disadvantaged backgrounds and 

their more affluent peers. 

 

Purpose of the Pupil Premium Policy 

The purpose of this policy is to outline how we will ensure that the Pupil Premium 

allocated to us has an impact on narrowing the attainment gaps which currently 

exist between disadvantaged pupils and their peers.  

As a school in receipt of Pupil Premium funding, we are accountable to our parents 

and school community for how we are using this additional resource to narrow the 

achievement gaps of our pupils.  

We are aware that under The School Information (England) (Amendment) 

Regulations 2012, Schedule 4 there is specified information which has to be to be 

published on a school’s website.  

Section 9 of this regulation requires schools to publish the amount of the school’s 

allocation from the Pupil Premium grant in respect of the current academic year; 

details of how it is intended that the allocation will be spent; details of how the 

previous academic year’s allocation was spent, and the effect of this expenditure 

on the educational attainment of those pupils at the school in respect of whom 

grant funding was allocated.  

 

In making decisions on the use of the Pupil Premium we will:  

•    ensure that Pupil Premium funding allocated to our school is used solely for its 

intended purpose.  

•    use the latest evidence-based research on proven strategies which work to 

narrow the attainment gaps and adapt these as necessary to meet the needs of our 

pupils.  

•    encourage take up of Pupil Premium by working proactively with our parents 

and carers in a sensitive and supportive manner and to remove any potential 

barriers or stigma attached to claiming Pupil Premium.  

•    be mindful of the fact that eligibility and take up of Pupil Premium does not 

equate with pupils being considered to be of ‘low ability’ because of their social 

circumstances.  



•    ensure there is robust monitoring and evaluation in place to account for the use 

of the Pupil Premium, by the school and governing body.  

•    use the highest quality teaching and learning as the preferred way to narrow the 

gaps in attainment in the first instance. We will also use high quality interventions with 

proven evidence of impact to assist our pupils who need additional support in a 

time efficient. 

 


